
In The Spotlight! 
Our very own Karina Bartlett’s super 

sportsmanship award she created for the 
Dressage Championships has reached Pony 

Club’s Australia wide! Go Karina, we’re 
looking forward to implementing this award 
at many more comps and hopefully we’ll see 

other events and clubs follow!! 
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NEWSLETTER  
March 2020 

 

Mornington Peninsula Pony Club – Baxter Park, Sages Road, Baxter, Vic, 3911 
http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/ 

Postal Address – P.O.Box 4, BAXTER, VIC, 3911 
 

CLUB OFFICIALS 
President  Danielle Smith  
Contact 0412 789 327 

 

Vice President Nicky Rae 

Contact 0419 514 054 

 

 Treasurer   Amanda McMillin  
Contact 0408 251 680 
 
 Secretary  Tracy Smith 
 Contact 0412 715 528 
 
District Commissioner  Marisa Walters  
Contact 0424 751 951 
 
Contact MPPC 
morningtonpeninsulapc@gmail.com 



Message From The Committee: 
Christmas BBQ - A huge thank you to the families that helped at the Christmas Tree 
BBQ we raised just over $13,000 which has been put aside for our new sand 
arena.   We need to send a big big thank you to the Restall family for generously 
giving us this fantastic opportunity and not only is it a great fundraiser it is also a 
great social event for families to get to know each other.   Also big thanks to Amanda 
McMillan for organizing all the food and Gen Royal for the bread supplies. 

Dressage Day - What a success this was first time for our club to run one in a very 
long time and apart from the dressage arenas blowing over we had a great two 
days.  Again, we raised over $4,500 which goes towards running the club.  Thanks 
Karina Bartlett for making it happen! 

Sand Dressage arena - We are currently waiting for approval from the Frankston 
Council which unfortunately takes time!  

DC’s Report: 
Hi Everyone, 
Great to see such a big turnout of riders attending our first rally of the year in 
February and such huge support of our Dressage Day (weekend) – our club truly is 
amazing and it’s all of you wonderful members who make it such a success! 
March rally is going to be a little different, 27 riders will be competing at JB Tooradin 
HT’s and 33 riders will be attending Pony Club rally, including 8 Come & Try 
riders.  For some of our riders, this may be your first Horse Trials competition or the 
first time competing at Tooradin, so please if you have any questions, don’t hesitate 
to make contact.  We are all there to support and encourage each other so please 
make our club stand out amongst the others and cheer everyone on!  I will be at 
Tooradin supporting Lauren, and I will be popping over to the rally at some stage 
throughout the morning. 
I have emailed out the Club Enhancement Levy spreadsheet last week to all members 
– it’s great to see the majority have signed off their 12 hours and of course some 
have contributed so many more hours which we really do appreciate.  For those of 
you who are still looking to fulfil the hours we have Mini Mornington HT’s coming up 
on March 15, set up on March 14 and a working bee prior.  There will be plenty of 
jobs up for grabs so once the SignUp is released, please make sure you jump on and 
pop your name down.  There is also an opportunity for someone to volunteer to help 
out with Tooradin HT set up on Feb 29 at 9am, this needs to be registered in the SMZ 
Signup, so if you are interested, the link is on the email I sent out or contact me and I 
will send it to you.  As we keep stating, we don’t want your money, we need your 
help!  
Looking forward to seeing you at Tooradin, or at rally in March 
Marisa – DC 
 



JC’s Report: 
Buddy System – Please ensure you know what team you are in. If you are not 
in a team contact Millie Harvey on 0438 351 680. Your coloured ribbon or a 
scrunchie/hair tie etc. in your team colour should be worn at every rally on 
either yourself or your horse.  

Team Colours as of 20th November 2019 
 
Blue Green  Yellow 

Captain - Asha Bedggood Captain - Lily Rae  Captain – Lulu Harvey 

Vice - Madison Hodgetts Vice - Maddy Casey Vice – Lauren Monkhouse 

Ella Anderson Jessica Dalgleish Jessica Daniels  

Bronte Antal Jessica Drennan  Kayla Hanslo  

Emily Bartlett  Paige King Clementine Harvey 

Mia Bartlett  Eleanor Owen Millie Harvey 

Maya Charlton  Ben Pollock Maeve Kelly 

Paige Clarke  Layla Pollock Olivia La Rocca  

Sara Clarke  Eliza Sinclair  Dakoda Lyne 

Kate Duignan Ella Smith  Summer Lyne 

Alix Kelly  Isac Staley  Lacey McGill 

Alanna Malkoc  Seth Staley  Emily Moses  

Eva Malkoc  Samantha Storer  Chelsea Porter  

Jude May Chiara Stuart Marlow Raglus  

Paige Rewuk Madelon Veerman  Abbey Restall  

Sam Rewuk Sophie Veerman  Phoebe Royal 

Caitlin Rogers Emily Vigus Alice Smith  

Indigo Smith Carys Waetford  London Todd 

Madison Taylor  Neveah Waetford Jordyn Weatherley 
  

Kiana Williams  

Mini Mornington – Mini Mornington is approaching quickly! Please volunteer 
and support the Junior Committee with their biggest fundraiser of the year.  



Working Bee – Monday the 9th of March 9am-12pm the Junior Committee 
have a working bee to prepare the grounds for Mini Mornington. We would 
love as much help as possible. 
Silent Auction Items – The Junior Committee are seeking items for our silent 
auction at Mini Mornington in March. If you know a business that would be 
interested in donating please contact Kate Duignan on 0407329501 or email 
kated26@bigpond.com. Items can be small or large and of any value, 
everything and anything is appreciated!  
March Meeting – On Monday the 30th of March at 6.30pm the junior 
committee are hosting an open meeting, any Mornington members who are 
interested in joining are welcome to attend. For further details and the venue 
please contact Kate Duignan or Millie Harvey.  

Around The Club: 
Next Rally – Our next rally is on Sunday the 5th of April. Please RSVP via Team 
App or message Marisa Walters, the DC. 
Manure – All manure MUST be removed from the yards and carpark area. 
Please dispose of it in the feed bags provided or take it home. 
Website – Make sure you check out our new website created and maintained 
by Cam Bartlett and Lauren Monkhouse! http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/ 
Mini Mornington Horse Trials – If you are interested in being a part of a Grade 
5 team at Mini Mornington, please contact Marisa Walters the DC so she can 
put you into a team. Open grade 5 and pony club grade 6 riders can enter via 
Event Secretary as they compete individually. 
https://eventsecretary.com.au/equestrian/#Entry:8510 
 

Out & About:  
If you’d like your photo featured in the newsletter please email it to Kate or 
Millie! Kated26@bigpond.com or mmillieharvey@gmail.com 
 

Upcoming PCAV Events: 
9th March – Dandenong Rangers Show Jumping Day 
14-15th March – Yeringberg Horse Trials  
15th March – Mini Mornington Horse Trials 
23rd March – Phillip Island Combined Training 
28-29th March – Balnarring Horse Trials 
5th April – Dandenong Ranges Dressage Day 
More events can be found on the Pony Club Victoria website under ‘Find 
Events’: http://ponyvic.omnisportsmanagement.com/en-au/findevents.aspx  
 



MPPC Dressage Championships: 
Congratulations to Karina Bartlett and the Senior Committee on running a 
super event. A big thank you also goes to everyone who assisted & supported 
this event. Congratulations also goes to all our members who competed! 
EA Novice: Paige King and Harnsby Park Elijah – 9th, 10th  
Grade 1: Kate Duignan and Primrose Laine – 1st, 1st, 1st Overall 
Grade 2:  Mia Bartlett and Aurum Stratum – 4th, 4th  
Mia Bartlett and Gullwing – 5th, 5th  
Grade 3: Chiara Stuart and Nawarrah Park Ashton – 1st, 2nd, 1st Overall 
Lulu Harvey and Kerrnna Onyx – 4th , 6th  
Eva Malkoc and Tickawarra Reno – 8th , 12th  
Emily Vigus and Safari – 13th , 8th  
Grade 4: Lauren Monkhouse and Lmentz Rock My World – 1st, 8th  
Samantha Rewuk and Oscar – 5th 
Maddy Casey and Lethal Flame – 6th, 6th  
Phoebe Royal and Dolly Dancer – 4th, 7th  
Marlow Raglus and Quamby Callan – 8th, 8th  
Kiana Williams and Pennylynn – 9th, 11th  
Grade 5: Abbey Restall and Koora-Lyn Tyro – 5th, 1st  
Grade 6: Jude May and Toby – 2nd  

Did you know?  
In Cross Country, three stops at one jump means you are eliminated. If you 
have four stops over the whole course, you are eliminated and must stop 
riding. More rules can be found on the PCAV website under ‘For Clubs’ and 
then ‘Find Rules’.  

March Birthdays:  
Wishing our members the happiest of birthdays!  
13th – Jordyn W 
18th – Mia B 
20th – Lacey M 



SMZ JB & Tooradin Horse Trials: 
Wishing all of our members the best of luck at Tooradin Horse Trials this 
weekend! 
Mia Bartlett, Asha Bedggood, Madison Casey, Jessica Dalgleish, Jessie Daniels, 
Millie Harvey, Clem Harvey, Madison Hodgetts, Alix Kelly, Paige King, Eva 
Malkoc, Lauren Monkhouse, Emily Moses, Chelsea Porter, Marlow Raglus, 
Paige Rewuk, Sam Rewuk, Phoebe Royal, Carys Waetford, Nevaeh Waetford, 
Jordyn Weatherley, Kiana Williams     
 

Rally Plan:   Please note – there is no canteen at the March Rally. 
Drinks are avaible for $2 and morning tea will be provided.  



MPPC Rider Profile: 
 

Personal Information  

 

 

Full Name Chiara Stuart  
Age 14 
School Peninsula grammar  
Lives Mt Eliza  
Riding Information I do eventing with my 14 hand welsh cob pony.  
Coach Laidley Coventry  
Favourite Discipline  Eventing  
When and where 
did you start riding? 

I started ridding 5 years ago at Blamcent park.  

How often do you 
ride? 

I ride about 3-4 times a week.  

How many horses 
do you have? 

I have one.  

Biggest Influences  My biggest influencer would be Andrew 
Cooper, the Australian eventer of the year for 
2019, as I love eventing so much and hope to 
one day compete the level he competes.  

Equestrian 
Highlights 

Winning this year’s 2020 grade 3 MPPC 
dressage championships, and getting a top 
score of 83% for my first grade 3 test, and 
finding my amazing  pony Ashton.  

Other Information 
Pets Pets- two Devon Rex cats 
Hobbies/Interests I also love to play the clarinet and tenor saxophone for my school, and play 

soccer and volley ball.  
Ambitions I would love to make it to states this year, and to do the 95cm CT at Boneo. 

Another goal would be to do the 95cm Tooradin horse trials.  
Planned Career I haven’t completely made up my mind on what I want to do for my career, 

but I would like to study law, and business management.  
Something I Collect At the moment its my dressage test that I keep in a folder to track my 

progress.  
MPPC member 
who’s profile you’d 
like to read next 

Marlow Raglus  



For Sale: 
If you have any pony club uniform or pony club horses for sale, or if 
you have a wanted ad, send it to kated26@bigpond.com or 
mmillieharvey@gmail.com  

 
Members Ground Access: 
Members please remember you must contact a committee 
member prior to riding on the grounds. Riders must avoid 
any “out of bounds areas” advised at the time. Non-
members are required to pay a grounds fee of $25 and fill 
out the online wavier form. Failure to obey these rules will 
result in forfeiture of access rights. 
 

Keep up to date with MPPC! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/ MPPC Members Only  
 
  
 

@morningtonpeninsulaponyclub   MPPC 

Uniform: 
Riders please note SUMMER uniform is to be worn at the rally 
It is important for riders to be in the correct gear at rallies.  Winter uniform is 
the white shirt, brown tie, red woollen jumper, white/cream/banana jodhpurs 
and pony club badge. Summer Uniform is red polo top, white/cream/banana 
jodhpurs and badge. If unmounted pony club uniform is still required 
however dark jodhpurs are acceptable. Clean riding boots and pony club top 
must be worn. Jumping vests are recommended at MPPC for jumping lessons. 



Pony Club Top Tips! 
 Riders must sign in the morning with their pony club books 
 Please stay for lunchtime or end of rally meeting as important 

information is shared during it 
 Ensure your horse has access to fresh water and hay 

throughout the day  
 Riders must be accompanied by an adult whilst at Pony Club 
 Horses must not be tied to floats that are not attached to cars  
 Summer uniform is to be worn during daylight savings time and 

Winter uniform when it is not daylight savings 

 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to our wonderful sponsors! 

 


